
Greetings fellow Royal Gorge Gun Club Members, I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you for your continued support.  Most of the time our membership can be 
commended for doing what they are supposed to do and for adhering to club rules and 
policies.  However, we recently had a breach of security where a gun club member gave out 
our combination to another person for what they felt was a good reason.  Let me clarify this 
once again for everyone.  THERE IS NO GOOD REASON TO GIVE OUT OUR COMBINATION 
TO ANYONE REGARDLESS OF THAT PERSON’S REASON.  If you are asked to give out our 
combination, tell whoever is asking that they need to contact one of the board members 
and ask permission.   
 
ANYONE WHO IS CAUGHT GIVING OUT OUR GUN CLUB COMBINATION TO ANYONE WHO 
IS A NON-MEMBER WILL FORFEIT THEIR CLUB MEMBERSHIP IMMEDIATELY AND WILL NOT 
RECEIVE ANY REFUND OF CLUB DUES. 
 
We are a privately insured gun club under the NRA, and our insurance does not allow us to 
just give out our combination willy nilly to people who are not NRA members and Royal 
Gorge Gun Club Members.  All of us want a place to enjoy the shooting sports which is why 
we all belong to the gun club in the first place, PLEASE DO NOT PLACE THE GUN CLUB AND 
ALL OF YOUR FELLOW MEMBERS AT RISK BECAUSE YOU CAN’T KEEP YOUR MOUTH SHUT! 
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Treasurers Report: $2,110.79   
Petty Cash:      ? 
Insurance & Land Taxes for 2010 have already been paid.  ($2,429.44  &  $416.44) 
 
Old Business: 
1st Section of Covered Point has been put up, and  re-skinned.  
 Thanks to Jerry Klemm for being the project lead. 
 
2nd Section of Covered Point has been prepped to put back up. 
 
Pits are 90% done and we are looking to put a roof over them this spring. 
 Thanks to Rich Ledoux and Lon Pennington for being project leads. 
 
 

Due to this breach of our security I have no choice but to change our gate combination 

immediately to protect the membership.  It is expensive to do multiple mailings, so I am 

asking ALL annual members to renew NOW, so that I can change the gate combination as 

soon as possible and not have to incur the expense of multiple mailings.   
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Selling of the 60 acre parcel east of Red Canyon road.  Thanks to 007 for providing us with a 
land survey free of charge. 
 
Approval to redo our road when funds are available.  Estimate is $4,000 
 
 Your current Executive Board enjoys helping at the club and wishes to remain and that was 
2nded and voted unanimously in favor. 
 
Election of Officers:  
 
Old Business:  
 
Covering the target pits-Lon Pennington lead 
Putting 2nd Section of covered point back up & re-skinning both Jerry Klemm lead 
 
New Application process Bill Schwiem lead is now COMPLETE 
New pricing structure  Bill Schwiem lead  is now COMPLETE 
Match Events Bill Schwiem lead is now  COMPLETE  for 2010 
 
Work days May 8th  Saturday, May 15th   Saturday John Hudson Lead 
Project coordinator John Hudson 
Target Frame construction John Hudson 
Bench Rest construction  John Hudson 
 
New Membership Cards & club info emails are being sent out by Debora Bunch 
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